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AGENDA ITEM TITLE:

Public Safety Body Camera Upgrade 

BACKGROUND: 
Body-cameras are an essential part of Law Enforcement and the expectation now a day is that 
Law Enforcement shall have them. 

Body-cams, by GPSD policy, are to be utilized, when possible, to record field contacts, 
interviews, and arrest situations. 

Video footage from body-cams are to be used in the interest of Officer Safety, to supplement 
and support written reports, to collect evidence, to review and document incidents which may 
result in personnel complaints, to provide training aids and to facilitate investigations at the 
Officer and Prosecutor level. 

GPSD has had body-cams since approximately 2015 & we have upgraded once to the same 
model body-cams. 

The current body-cams that we use have not worked out well. The software system does not 
work, the body-cams themselves keep breaking, etc. and it is time to upgrade to a better body­
cam and software. 

We have done some research and came up with what is said to be the two best body-cams on 
the market today. 

We reached out to AXON last winter and requested a "test & evaluation" camera & software, 
which they sent within a few days. They also helped us virtually set up the software. 

O/Sgt. Aaron Quinlan and PSO Mallory Nelsen used the camera and software for 30 days and 
their evaluation of the body-cam/software was excellent. 

We then reached out to the other body-cam provider for a "test & evaluation" cam/software and 
did not receive the support as we received from AXON. In fact, we did not receive the 
camera/software as they said we would until 6-12-23. 












